OPINION
OF THE MANAGEMENT BOARD OF THE 

ASSOCIATION OF PROSECUTORS IN BULGARIA 

REGARDING: NOMINATION OF THE PROSECUTOR OF SOFIA APPELLATE PROSECUTOR’S OFFICE MAGDALENA LAZAROVA AS A MEMBER ELECT OF THE SUPREME JUDICIAL COUNCIL 

The Association of Prosecutors in Bulgaria supports the candidature of Prosecutor Magdalena Lazarova as member of the Supreme Judicial Council. 

Prosecutor Lazarova is a reputable professional, a prosecutor who has climbed all steps of the career ladder – from regional prosecution office, through the district instance up to Deputy Administrative Officer of Sofia Appellate Prosecutor’s Office. She is a young individual established as a legal professional in the past 16 years, unburdened by the heavy totalitarian past of the judiciary.  

Magdalena Lazarova is a member of the Association of Prosecutors in Bulgaria. 

We know Mrs. Lazarova with her active role in the public life and her good reputation as a jurist, unforgiving towards negativities in the work of the judiciary and opponent of all forms of corruption and injustice. 

We believe that she has the required ethics and professional skills so as to give her positive contribution for addressing the issues before the Supreme Judicial Council for further reforms in the judicial system. 

In the concept of Magdalena Lazarova published on the web site of the National Assembly she expressed her willingness to work for strengthening the authority of the judiciary, and fight to protect its independence. We unreservedly support this position of hers. The tasks identified in the concept and prospects for her future work in the judicial council show her excellent knowledge of the problems and challenges before the Bulgarian magistrates on their way to reforms. The proposed concept is one of the most serious and profound ones, compared to all other concepts of candidates for the Supreme Judicial Council. Without going into details, we agree with the key points and principles developed in the written intentions of Mrs. Lazarova and believe that their practical implementation will make the judicial system much better. 
We urge the Members of Parliament, after reading the concept of prosecutor Magdalena Lazarova, to support her candidature to work as a member of the Supreme Judicial Council. 
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